Dear Reader,

After four and a half years and 61,000 page hits, the time has come to refresh the Dyrham and Hinton Website. I hope you will find the new site attractive as well as useful whether or not you live in the parish.

I have enjoyed producing this website which I have done wholly at my own expense, on my own, in my own time. I had to learn how to produce a website from zero, so if it doesn't look as professional as other sites you look at - I tried my best.

Although I publicise many local institutions eg the parish council and many businesses, I do not receive any funding or freebies from them. That means this website is completely independent and can speak out if ever I think it is necessary. But I try to keep editorial comments to a minimum.

I welcome any contributions e.g. news (especially), forthcoming events, articles, points of view, photos, comments (good or bad) reports of event you have been to etc, from residents. News is most important. Don't worry if you think your news is not very interesting, just try me! I am particularly interested in the parish's history, so if you have any material - photos, letters, articles etc - please contact me - link. In years to come, this could be our parish's virtual museum.

If you click the site map - link - you will see the range of pages of this website.

Finally, I would be very grateful if you would let me know if you find anything that doesn't work eg links. It's so easy to overlook something when you have been staring at it for two months, so other pairs of eyes are useful ... link

All the best, WebEd